Ralph Hahn and Associates, Inc.



May 22, 1997

Mr. Donald W. Heard, RCDD President Diversified Electrical Systems, Inc. 914 Fern Street, Suite C West Palm Beach, FL 33401

Dear Don,

We were pleased with the caliber of your electrical work and telecommunications coordination at the Plantation Keys School.

It was apparent you and your staff take pride in your craftsmanship and have an excellent ability to work with the School faculty.

We and the faculty would certainly recommend your firm for future work.

Sincerely,

Stephen F. Rollin, P.E., RCDD

Senior Associate

SFR/jc